Brothertown Music Boosters Meeting: 4/3/19

Meeting called to order at 6:39pm by Kelly Belouin

In attendance: Kelly Belouin, Debbie Salvaggio, Jamie-Lee Broedel, Rich Bloomquist, Richie Bialek, Jessica Lotyczewski, Joe Jurczak, Rocco and Bonnie Mae Padula

<u>March meeting minutes approved:</u> first motion by Jamie-Lee Broedel, second by Debbie Salvaggio.

<u>Treasurer's report:</u> Debbie reports a deposit of \$3,422.02 (DC trip payments). Cleared checks were to Bonnie Padula (production party gifts & décor) \$361.47, \$42.14 (lollipop bouquets) and Joe Jurczak \$10.55 (water bottle tubs). Outstanding checks include \$12,651.00 (payment to MCI for DC trip) & \$144.00 (Harford Glen for water bottles) Total combined balance (moola & checking) is \$15,954.74.

<u>Moola Money report:</u> Kim Richmond sent a spreadsheet containing moola balances not including the pancake breakfast which she is in the process of calculating.

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski: On Friday, May 3rd, Mixed Choir will sing the national anthem at the Syracuse Mets game. There will be fireworks after the game. Waterville is hosting All County for Elementary schools next year. It will be held March 27th & 28th. WCS will have the opportunity to open the cafeteria for lunch & dinner. If the school decides not to open the cafeteria, the boosters will have the opportunity to serve lunch & dinner as well as operate concessions. The boosters may decide to show appreciation to All County facilitators by providing complimentary donut & bagel platter with coffee. Jamie-Lee Broedel will contact Mrs. Powles for details of this year's All County menu options. Next year, the high school musical will be performed on 3/4, 3/5 & 3/6. The 5th & 6th grade musical performances will be on 3/12 & 3/13 at Memorial Park School.

News from Mr. Moshetti: not in attendance

Old Business:

Pancake Breakfast- Jamie-Lee Broedel advised 170 pancake breakfasts were served with about 100 tickets sold in presale. Ashley Kelsey was the winner of the 50/50 raffle and donated half of the proceeds back to the boosters. Boosters received a profit of \$132.00 from the raffle. Twelve adults and twenty-two students volunteered at the event. Jamie-Lee provided thank you cards meeting attendees to sign for: Chobani (15 cases of yogurt), Phil Barnes Jr. (gallon of maple syrup), Jerry & Tammy Sehn (gallon of maple syrup), Steve Cleary (quart of maple syrup), John Kraweic, Outdoors Club (use of griddle), Clinton Hannaford (case of bananas, 4 boxes clementines, 4 large cans coffee & \$50.00 gift card). Total profit generated \$925.43 with \$462.72 going towards moola accounts and \$462.71 to go toward the marching band trailer purchase.

Thank you, Jamie-Lee Broedel & Rich Bloomquist for chairing the event!

New Business:

Marching band trailer- The total funds available for the trailer purchase this year are: \$1,725.00 (sale of band bus), \$2,334.00 (money allotted for dry cleaning/general fund) plus \$2,000.00 generously donated by the District Foundation. These funds calculate to \$6,059.00. Rocco Padula went to Northland Trailers in Marcy to look at a 22' 2018 aluminum with steel frame trailer. This trailer is priced at \$7,800.00. Photos of the trailer were shared at the meeting. To purchase a 2019 20' trailer, the cost would be \$8,399.00 and it would take 6-8 weeks to arrive.

Washington, DC Trip- Chaperones were asked to submit their completed volunteer form to the office before 4/2 so that the board of education would review for approval at their meeting on 4/9. Jamie-Lee Broedel presented a letter that she drafted to go home with all students designated for the DC trip. The letter provides each parent/guardian with the students remaining balance due, payments received and available moola money. Kim Richmond is calculating the applicable moola from the pancake breakfast and will provide asap. Debbie Salvaggio is updating the DC trip spreadsheet with recent payments so that the letter can be completed and mailed out.

Chicken BBQ & Bottle drop off- Kelly Belouin reports that Amber Bell made all arrangements with Doug Smorol for the BBQ. Kelly printed 100 tickets as Doug is equipped to barbeque 100 chickens. Each dinner will be sold for \$10.00. Boosters will ask students to bring in money to Mr. Moshetti or Mrs. Lotyczewski and they will then give out the tickets. Jamie-Lee Broedel will create the poster and email Jill @ the library to post on the Hub of the Huddle. Kelly Belouin will have posted on the sign in the park. Robin Broedel has chicken BBQ signs at her house. Joe Jurczak volunteered to pick them up for use. Kelly Belouin will contact Nickelback to ask if we can borrow their truck for the bottle drop off portion of the event.

Richie Bialek will contact Matt Patterson to ask if boosters could borrow Pop Warner's chicken bbq sign. It was suggested to locate the sign at the park on route 12. The Chicken BBQ & Bottle drop off will be held on 4/28 from 12-2pm at the high school. Kelly has submitted building request forms.

Open Floor:

Kelly Belouin would like to add the Hanging Basket sale and Flower & Plant (veggie) sale to next month's agenda. Kelly will email the order forms to Mrs. Lotyczewski for printing. The hanging basket orders will be due on 5/2 with delivery on 5/10. Flower (annual) and plant (veggie) sale orders will be due on 5/14 with delivery on 5/20. It was decided that the order forms will be stapled together and sent home with students.

Next meeting will be May 1st at 6:30pm

Meeting adjourned at 8:32pm, 1st motion by Joe Jurczak, 2nd motion by Kelly Belouin.

Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary